BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS

BORN

DURNIN-TURNER - Judith Ann and Richard Ian proudly announce the birth of their son Zachary Thomas Turner at Charles Lemoyne Hospital, December 26, 2001. His grand-parents, Richard Turner, Susan Sherry-Turner, Christina and Denis Durnin and great-grand-mother Eva Turner thank Judy and Rich for the best Christmas gift ever.

HULL-McCLENAGHAN - Chris and Melissa are happy to announce the arrival of Kayleigh Joyce. Born at the Anna Laberge Hospital Friday, December 21, 2001. Weighing in at 8-1/2 lb. A littler sister for Collin. First grandchild for Ronnie and Caroline Hull. Third grandchild for Jim and Joyce McClenaghan and first great grandchild for Doris Bennett Johnson.

RANKIN-FRENCH - Pamela Rankin and Michael French are pleased to announce the birth of their son Tyler Alexander, at St-Mary's Hospital, Montreal on January 6, 2002, weighing 7 lb. 9 oz. Proud grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. French of Malone, N.Y. and Gail Rankin of Hinchinbrooke.

DIED

DAVIDSON, Jessie Marie - Passed away suddenly at her home on January 2, 2002 in her 60th year. Pre-deceased by her husband Hugh Lyon. Beloved wife of Edwin Snook and mother of Alex Lyon, Robert Lyon (Lynn Betzner) and Katherine Lyon (Joe Michalec). Brothers Franklin and Alex Davidson and grandson Atticus Lyon. She will be sadly missed by many additional family members and friends. Visitation was held Tuesday, January 8 from 2-4 p.m. and 7-9 p.m. and will be held on Wednesday, January 9 from 1:00-1:45 p.m. at Kelly Funeral Home, 19 Lake Street, Huntingdon, Quebec. Church service to follow at 2 p.m. on Wednesday, January 9 at Saint-Joseph's Parish, 16 York Street, Huntingdon, Quebec. Interment to be held in Richmond, Quebec at a later date to be announced. In lieu of flowers, donations can be sent to: Chron's and Colitis Foundation of Canada, 60 St. Clair Avenue East, Suite 600, Toronto, Ontario, MAT 1N5. Alternatively, donations can be made by calling 1-800-387-1479, or through the foundation's website at www.ccfc.ca

KERR, Louise - Peacefully at the Centre d'Accueil du Haut St-Laurent, Ormstown on December 25, 2001 in her one hundreth year, beloved wife of the late Arthur Kerr; survived by her sons Stewart and Murray and predeceased by her daughter Helen. A memorial service was held from the chapel of McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown on December 28. In lieu of flowers donations to the Women's Auxiliary of the Barrie Memorial Hospital would be appreciated.

McKELL, Arnold Matthew "Math" - Peacefully at Centre d'Accueil du Haut St-Laurent, Ormstown on December 25, 2001 after a long illness in his 90th year. Beloved husband of the late Erma Margaret Agnes Corrigan. Dear father of Wayne and Margaret (George Anderson); fond grandfather of Heidi (John Barron) and the late Scott McKell. Math is also survived by his sisters Gladys Nugent, Luella Anderson and Thyra Tolhurst. Predeceased by his sisters Marna Brown and Mildred and brothers Whiteford, Edgar and Archie. Funeral service was held from the chapel of the McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown on December 29. Interment Riverfield Cemetery. In lieu of flowers donations to the charity of your choice would be appreciated.

IN MEMORIAM

CAMPBELL, Allan - In loving memory of a dear husband, father, father-in-law and grandfather who passed away on January 10, 2000.

If teardrops built a stairway,
And memories were a lane,
Wa'd walk all the way to heaven,
Too see you once again.

Forever in our hearts Always remembered, Your family

CAMPEAU, Anne - In loving memory of a dear daughter, sister and aunt who passed away January 3, 2001.

It seems like only yesterday
We said our last good-byes
Those we love don't go away
They walk beside us every day
Unseen, unheard, but always near
Still loved, still missed, still very dear,
Our family chain is broken
And nothing seems the same
But as God calls us, one by one
The chain will link again.

Lovingly remembered by Mom & Dad, sisters, nieces and grand-nephews

GRAHAM, Mervyn - In loving memory of a dear father, father-in-law and grandfather who passed away January 11, 1997.

So many things have happened
Since you were called away
Things that you would have enjoyed
Had you been allowed to stay
So many things to share with you
In just the usual way
Things that would be much nicer
If you were here today.

Lovingly remembered Melvin, Verna & the girls

CARD OF THANKS

Thank-you to everyone who has kindly touched the life of our Mom, Eula Towns Dunn. Alzheimer's is a sad disease but you have all helped to ease the pain for her and for us.

Ken & Lois Dunn Norma & Peter Ednie and their families

A sincere note of thanks to our family and friends for the many acts of kindness at the time of Cyril's passing. The calls, visits, cards and food were most comforting.

Don and Hope McCormick

I want to thank all my friends and neighbors for the best wishes and cards that I received for my 80th birthday. Also thank-you to the Ladies Auxiliary for the delicious lunch and Patricia for the beautiful big cake. A special thank-you to my family who organized this special day for me.

Coba